PAGE  
2

[image: image1.wmf]

H. WARREN TIMM

PO Box 66

(130 NE 26th Av, Ap301)
Waretown, NJ 
(Boynton Beach, FL)
08758


(33435)
609-693-4513
(561-739-9100)
          "tinytimm2@aol.com"

Aug 30, 2002
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 Dear Mainshippers;


Come join the fun!  Why is it that when we get a few Mainshippers together, it’s very hard to get a word in edgewise.  But for those who are there, it is a great afternoon out on the bay, usually followed by a great dinner at the Captain’s Inn afterward.  Join us if you can – we look forward to having you with us.
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For some, mounting a radar unit on a Mainship mast is a weighty problem.  Jim Krueger, General Manager at Mainship advises “That the masts on Mainships were designed for a dome radar unit, and we have had zero failures when this unit has been used.  I would estimate that there are between 150 and 200 boats in the field with the radar dome which weighs in at around 30 pounds.  If you put on a larger unit (none are offered by Mainship) the subcontractor must take the responsibility to provide additional support in some form.”


Ooops – we slipped somewhere or another.  I was informed by one of our “faithful” that the correct number for membership discounts at BOAT/US for our group is:  GA 81409 S.  This is our group number with BOAT/US and if you provide it, you will receive a 50% discount on your membership fee.  

· 
There is nothing made that cannot be made a tad better – and so it is with boats (in this particular field, one must suppose that there are lots and LOTS of ways to do this!).   Jim Krueger from Mainship advises that the following changes are being made to the 390 boats which should improve their serviceability. Hull numbers on these models are now above #350.   These changes include:

· Changing the hand rail system from anodized aluminum to 1 1/4” stainless steel.

· Changing the interior from Teak to Cherry.

· [image: image5.wmf]Changing the clear water piping from clear plastic to blue/red piping using a manifold system.

· A swim platform fix – leave out the foam and install a thru hull fitting between the platform and the inside of the transom to drain water to the aft bilge pump.

· Added two inspection plates to the platform for access to the trim tabs.

And Mainship invites us all to the Annapolis Boat Show this year, enticing us with the information that there would be something new there this year for us to feast our eyes upon.

[image: image6.wmf]Diesel engines are for the most part purely mechanical beasts that do not require electricity to keep them running once they are started.  That is, for the older engines out there.  To achieve greater fuel economy and lower emissions, computers are now being used on modern engines today, and these are quite different than those in most of our boats.  Dave Mathias has one of the Volvo Crossfire gensets in his boat and was haunted by his “CAN’T GET THE DAMN THING TO START” syndrome.  He donned his Sherlock Holmes hat and poked his nose around there and found that indeed – electric power had lots to do with keeping a diesel engine running and getting it to start.  Here’s his discoveries:

There is a solenoid down there with a conductive disk that rises when a shutdown is called for.  This solenoid closes the fuel supply to the injector, thus shutting the engine down.  It can be activated by either pushing the “Stop” button, or by activation of either of the oil or temperature senders which can also shut the engine down.  Once activated by the senders, though, it will remain in the shutdown mood (or should that be “mode”) until the sender sends a message that normal conditions prevail.

There are two things that you can do to keep this solenoid from operating.  Pushing the “Interloc” button will release it to the fuel-on position (to override a faulty safety in the case of a sailboat engine), and pressing the “Start” button.  Since there is no oil pressure in the engine on a start-up, this solenoid would prevent fuel delivery until oil pressure built up.  Cold starts would be a lengthy process indeed if the “Start” switch didn’t override this solenoid.

[image: image7.wmf]When this solenoid malfunctions, your engine just won’t start.  Dave heard chattering in this unit, and closely investigated, cleaning all the points and renewing contacts (as well as rigging a “mechanical stop arrangement” for shutting his engine down).  He rigged another electrical shunt from another blank contact on this disk to the original one, which offered a better contact and path for giving this solenoid the idea that it should perform when called upon.  By doing so, he found that the solenoid would work so well that it locked up in the no-fuel position.  A simple mechanical stop was all that was required to restore normal operation again.  If you have one of these units and have start/stop problems, Dave probably knows more about these than most mechanics.  He can be reached at 904-439-3423 or davele333@aol.com.
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Two of our newer members, Dave and Mary Bernheisel stopped by our location with their 34 Mainship and were just beginning a trip around the BIG Island.  They ventured up into NY state when all the flooding was there and had to make a detour to Lake Ontario because the Erie Canal was too flooded to operate, they then went the length of Lake Ontario seeing all the scenes, then to Lake Erie, and thence to the Trent Severn Waterway on to their trip through the rest of the Great Lakes.  As many have reported, the Trent Severn was one of the most beautiful waterways that they had ever seen.  Just recently, Dave has reported that Mary had to leave, and he stayed in Charlevoix MI for a few days looking for a crew to accompany him for the trip down Lake Michigan to Chicago where he is scheduled to meet a friend.  He paraded around the streets with a billboard sort of sign (or at least he said he did!), but no takers, so early this week he took advantage of some clear and calm weather and headed solo down for Grand Haven, commenting that he’s been meeting all sorts of interesting people in the many towns that he’s had the pleasure of stopping in.  By Labor Day, he expects to be in Chicago (he now has a couple of volunteers and promises to keep on his good behavior so that volunteers don’t tend to jump overboard) where he is meeting a good friend to complete his journey with.  Dave is a magnificent writer, and how nice it is that he is sending emails regularly to follow his adventures.  If anyone would like the details, please contact me and I’ll be happy to provide you with copies of his emails.  And if you see the “Going There”, an 81 Mainship Model I on the Mississippi, just wander over and give them a warm hello.  We look forward to their arrival in Florida whenever they get there.  If you would like to receive 

his emails, just send an email to “HartK@erols.com” and ask to be put on his list.


That came out of there, now why doesn’t it go back in???  Have you ever asked yourself that question – especially on a boat?  Must be that “Fuzzy Stuff!”  Our expert on things Mainshippy, Don Gagne, was attempting to replace the lock in one of his deckhouse windows and had to remove it to do so.  When reinserting them, he found that the “fuzzy stuff” in the top window guide was preventing the window to go up into the guide to permit the bottom to clear the guide there.  A person of great ingenuity, he found that by using masking tape and putting it in the upper track with the sticky side outward which pulls the felt out of the way, he could hold the “fuzz” in abeyance for the duration of the window installation.  Isn’t it marvelous what talents those of us in the boating world have the inclination of acquiring!

For Sale:  Mainship II, ’82, Perkins 200, 1300 hours, boatyard maintained.  Please contact: Gfearing@aol.com, or call at 508-748-1890
Katy and Mike Burke have sold their boat and moved to a Sea Ray, and have some equipment for sale:

Prop 4 blade 23x24x1 3/8 Brz, Achilles Dinghy, transmission parts, and other items.  They may be contacted at 732-262-3577 for further information.

Our best to all, and we look forward to saying hello to those who plan join us on September 21st.
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Tices Shoals Raftup, September 21st
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